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Actions 
  

Martinez, CA – As more cases of the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) are identified 
in California, the Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) has provided 
additional guidance to its three colleges, two centers and District Office in an 
effort to protect students, faculty, employees and visitors. To date, there are no 
confirmed cases of the Coronavirus at any CCCCD location. 
 
Consistent with guidance provided by the California Department of Public Health 
and Contra Costa Health Services, CCCCD confirmed that all colleges and centers 
will remain open, and instruction and operations will continue, with 
modifications, as listed below. 
 
Effective immediately, and through April 30, 2020, unless otherwise noted, CCCCD 
is taking action in the following areas: 
 
Travel  
CCCCD  is curtailing all non-essential travel for students, faculty and employees.  
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Events 
CCCCD locations will cancel or postpone gatherings of 50 or more people, 
especially events attended by older adults and people of all ages with 
compromised immune systems.  
 
Employee Leave 
CCCCD is encouraging students, faculty and employees to stay home if they are 
sick and adhere to any quarantine guidance provided by a physician in 
consultation with county health services. 
 
Instruction 
CCCCD, in consultation with the Academic Senate and United Faculty leadership, 
is reviewing remote instruction options for lecture-based classes targeted for 
March 16, 2020, with evaluations and adjustments made accordingly thereafter.  
 

Student Services 
Student Services will continue on-site at campuses, and CCCCD is reviewing 
technologies and tools to provide remote access as necessary.  

“We are monitoring the situation closely and will continue to provide updates to 
our campus communities when any new relevant information warrants a change 
in our response to this issue,” said Eugene Huff, Interim Chancellor. Additionally, a 
centralized District Coronavirus web page is now available at 
www.4cd.edu/covid19 and will be updated regularly to reflect the latest public 
health guidance.” 

### 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) is one of the largest multi-
college community college districts in California. The CCCCD serves a population of 
1,019,640 people, and its boundaries encompass all but 48 of the 734-square-mile 
land area of Contra Costa County. The District is home to Contra Costa College in 
San Pablo, Diablo Valley College in Pleasant Hill, Los Medanos College in Pittsburg, 
as well as educational centers in Brentwood and San Ramon. The District 
headquarters is located in downtown Martinez.  
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